





**FEBRUARY 2012 EDITION** 



## **CLUB OFFICERS**

Kyle Weidner —President—724-272-3733 or kylew10@hotmail.com Billy Danforth —Vice-President— 812-579-5017 or billyd50@hotmail.com Tammy Adams— Treasurer —812-603-8207 or gohoosiers100@yahoo.com Sandy Bayles —Secretary— skbayles@hotmail.com

The next meeting will be held on Wednesday, February 8, 2012 at the Golden Corral. Come join us for dinner beginning at 6PM with the meeting to follow at 7PM.



Its 2012 and we are gearing up for another fun year here at the Hoosier Mustang Club. The February meeting will be the first meeting of the year and the first meeting with the new leadership team.

The new executive board met on January 11th to make the change over and start planning for the new year. The main thing that we wanted to get done right away was updating the club constitution and by-laws. The updates included adding a statement that we operate as a non-profit organization and making all members dues due at the beginning of the year. We also updated some things to reflect how we currently operate. We will go over all the changes at the February meeting.

We also talked about the Hoosier Summer Slam car show. Tammy is already spending a lot of time planning this year's show. In February, Tammy will start having monthly car show planning meetings. Please support Tammy in planning our second annual event.

On Saturday February 11th we will have a meeting to set up the activities for the year. This meeting will be open to everyone to attend and help set the activities for the year. We are looking for new activities and members to sponsor each of them. We will talk more about this at the February meeting.

As you can see we have a lot going on preparing for the year. I also know several members have winter projects going on with their cars to get them ready for the summer. I have been spending all my free time assembling a 65 Fastback for a customer and I also have several projects to do on both mine and my dad's cars. Frank should be getting the 95 Mustang he has been working on for the past year back from the paint shop soon and will begin the process of putting it back together.

I'm looking forward to another great year with the club and hope you are too!

Kyle

# Important Reninters

We will have a meeting on February 11th at 4:00 pm to set the activities calendar for the year. The meeting will be at Frank's shop and all members are encouraged to attend. Franks shop is located on US 31 between Columbus and Seymour at 10140 S. US Highway 31, Elizabethtown, IN 47232

2012 Membership dues are due if you have not already paid them.



#### January:

Randall Artis 7th Bill Simonton, 10th Robert Scholtz, 12th Ricky Stark, 13th Joy Lykins 13th Jim Bott 14th Joe Bayles, 23rd Zachariah Ruble, 24th Lonnie Hembree, 25th Tieann Blackburn, 31st

#### February:

Betty Black, 1st Terry Rosenberger, 6th Dallas McKinney, 19th Stacey Stater, 24th



We have a balance of \$2289.08 in the bank.



No February Outings scheduled



Saturday, December 10th, 2011 Christmas Party, No meeting Minutes No January Meeting.



### **CHERRY DUMP SALAD**

2 (21 oz.) cans cherry pie filling

1 or 2 cans Eagle Brand milk (depending on taste for sweetness)

2 (8 oz.) cans pineapple tidbits

12 oz. Cool Whip

1 c. pecans, chopped

2 c. mini marshmallows

2 cans sm. mandarin oranges

Dump all ingredients together; mix and refrigerate. Remove from freezer 30 minutes before serving.